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Breanna Cowan

From: Danii Montallana
Sent: Wednesday, 29 January 2025 9:36 PM
To: 'ava_adlam@stellamaris.nsw.edu.au'
Subject: Noise Complaint: Cleaners Onsite

Dear Ava 
 
Thank you so much for your time over the phone the other day.  
 
As discussed, the Northern Beaches Council has received a noise complaint from a nearby resident. 
 
They claim that the noise disturbance is coming from Stella Maris College where every day the cleaners of the 
school get equipment from a container and make a lot of banging and scraping noises.  
 
As of Thursday 16 January, the resident logged the times at which the noise was generated below: 
 
Monday : 3.58am 
Tuesday : 3.40am 
Wednesday : 3: 49am 
Thursday : 3.47am 
 
Please review the hours in which your cleaners are onsite to confirm they are not the alleged source of noise 
causing the nuisance to nearby residence. Council notes that the complainant references a container on the 
school property where equipment is said to be taken from, please verify if a container is kept on school 
grounds to help deduce the possible cause/source of the noise disturbance.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation and we look forward to your reply. 
 
Please ensure any returned emails are forwarded to council@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au and not 
directly to this email address to ensure all correspondence is registered in Council’s Records 
Management System. Emails directly to this email address may not be actioned in a timely manner. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Danii Montallana 
Environmental Health Compliance Liaison Officer  
  
Environmental Health 
t 1300 434 434  
Council@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au 
northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au 
 

 
 


